Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

July 21, 2011  
Paradise Bay
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1837 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Tom Lachey  John Wayman Sr.  Tom Steele  Laverne Goodge  Jim Calco  Shaun Buehner  Steve Passerell  Jerry Buck  Dave Lemponen  John Wayman Jr.  Doug Starkey  John Wayman  Ed Koziol  James Dean
Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented.
Treasurer’s Report:
The treasurer’s report was presented by Chief Ed Koziol. No change from the previous meeting noted. Passed by the body.
A motion was made to pay $3,087 for the water rescue scanning sonar unit. Motion passed. $12,000 of this project will be paid by a CTAT grant.
Guests:

US Coast Guard Chief Dean presented an overview of the Coast Guard and more specifically the Ashtabula station. Future training efforts will be worked out; Ice Rescue being one of the classes. Chief Dean’s presentation was well received by the body.
Old Business:
The golf outing sponsors are coming in. We asked $100 per sponsor. Some of the sponsors will have trucks for us to view. UH Conneaut and Geneva will be sole sponsor of the evening’s food.
Audits of fire training are underway. Several people in our county have been audited. You will only hear hack in your training is not accepted, per Jim Calco.

The new rules for the survivor fund will be sent out for the body to review.
New Business:

The governor did meet with the chiefs at the Ohio Chief’s conference. Also noted, was that the Ohio response plan has been adopted by the International Fire Chiefs and a field guide will be out soon.
Committees:

911: No report at this time.
Fire Safety Trailer: The trailer may be stored in Geneva Station 2 at some point in the future.
EMS: Vince Gildone reported the attendance has been low the past 3 meetings.
Communication: Survey is out. When they come back we will report the findings back to the body.
Hazmat: Tom Steele discussed with the body the need to have financial accountability. Also reviewed with the body was how the team responds and trainings. 

Another issue discussed was whom Tom should be reporting to.

Reimbursement resolution needs to be in place.

A motion was made to make Tom Steele the Official Liaison between the Hazmat team and the Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association. A vote was taken and the vote was unanimous. 
Good of the Order:
Some upcoming training opportunities were discussed.
Retired Assistant Chief Burk talked to the body about the low attendance at Chief’s meetings. There was no clear solution to get better attendance. Burke expressed that the Chief’s association may go the same direction as the Firemen’s Association did.

A vendor will be making a presentation on new technology for communications (MDTs and so on) on August 3rd at Ashtabula Twp.
The body was reminded about the Mocktail on September 12 at the Spire Institute.

Meeting adjourned at 2013.
The next meeting will be held September 15, 2011 @ Casa Capelli.

Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
